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Office of the Commissioner
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Tel. 212.602.7005
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JACQUES JIHA, Ph.D.
Commissioner

September 11, 2019

Ethan Carrier

General Counsel

Conflicts of Interest Board
2 Lafayette Street

New York, NY 10007

Dear Mr. Carrier,

By this letter, I designate Sheriff Joseph Fucito, Sheriff of New York, to participate in the New
York State Sheriff’s Association as an Executive Committee member on behalf of the New York
City Department of Finance, pursuant to Conflicts Board Rule 1-13.

Sheriff Fucito states that his work on behalf of the Sheriffs’ Association would be approximately
8 hours per month, and that he would not be compensated for his proposed volunteer activity.

New York State Sheriff’s Association’s does not hold contracts with New York City, nor are
they registered as a lobbyist for the City.

The New York State Sheriffs’ Association is a not for profit corporation consisting of all the
elected and appointed sheriffs of New York State. The purpose of this organization is to assist
sheriffs in providing efficient and effective delivery of sheriff’s services to the public through
education. The organization also advises members of the State Legislature and the Governor’s
Office regarding the feasibility and implications of proposed legislation or administrative rules
and regulations affecting sheriffs and their constituents.

Sheriff Fucito would be able to provide insight and assistance in advocating the City’s interests

within the Sheriffs’ Association. There is a clear nexus between Sheriff Fucito’s position as
Sheriff of New York and his activity on behalf of the NYS Sheriff’s organization.

Sincerely,

-

C: Dawn Williams



